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 SONS IN RETIREMENT 

MEMBERSHIP:  MEL PIMENTEL  
Total active 100    Inactive 11  Lunch 64  Unexcused  2   

New Members 0  Applicants  1  Guest  3                   
Another fine lunch, another fine day, and another good time by 
all. 
It seems the word is "getting around" that Sirs is a fun and     
joyful group. 

Next Meeting  
JUNE 3, 2009 

12:00 

LITTLE SIR:  LARRY SHELLEY 

  BIG SIR: PHIL JONES 
SUNSHINE CHAIRMAN:   

 PHIL FRANK 

Just for those of you who missed 
my mixed-up report at the May 
Lunch (shame on you!), here’s a 
recap: 
Larry Straight’s new pacemaker is 
working so well that he drove off 
with his off-spring to the Wind 
Caves of South Dakota, (largest 
cavern in the state?/country?/
world?...he’ll tell you when he gets 
back).  His dad was there when his 
friend discovered them.  Now Larry 
is discovering the joys geriatric   
geological genealogy. 
Another Larry (Achen) tolerates 
chemotherapy much better the  
second time around.  PSA  down, 
spirits up! 
Don Barnett is being a good guy, 
not over-doing the break-in of his 
new stents. 
Dick Dement isn’t rushing things, 
either.  That mini-stroke he had 
slowed him down a bit, but he’s 
doing dandy following doc’s       
dictums, 
And then, there was that            
announcement that Phil Jones was 
going to have a spinal laminectomy 
on Thursday, be home on Friday 
and be golfing on Saturday.   Being 
BIG SIR has its privileges, Phil, but 
come on…that’s expecting a bit 
much of your surgeon.  Well, It 
turned out that the doc didn’t turn 
him out ‘til Saturday, and Phil 
couldn’t decide which was more 
painful…his back or having to   
cancel his tee-time!  As I write this 
on Sunday, vicodin is taking care 
of the former and watching Tiger 
struggle at the Players Tournament 
will have to do for the later. 
Later, guys.    
Oh…”Two silk worms had a race.  
They ended up in a tie!” 

For our June 3 meeting, I have invited Folsom Prison Warden 
Mike Evans to join us.  Mike took over the ancient institution in 
Repressa last December 1.  Mike has an associate’s      degree 
from Cosumnes River College in criminal justice, but most of 
his education comes from the copious reading of books.  He re-

reads Shakespeare      regularly,  - John Donne, 
Milton, and has a fascination for   psychology as 
it relates to the human  condition.   He believes 
that “angst creates negativity in the   dynamic be-
tween the keeper and the kept” and he has taken 
on a mission to provide a more transparent envi-

ronment at Folsom.   
Should be very interesting.    Look forward to seeing you there!    

Congratulations to Steve Michalak on being nominated for the 
SIR HLM award.   Steve was nominated by a committee of three 
members of Branch 170.  The nomination was presented to the 
BEC on May 6th and approved at the same meeting.  Now 
comes the paperwork for the next levels prior to approval by the 
SIR State President.  We plan to make the presentation at our 
August meeting. 
Little SIR Larry Shelley continues to provide our meetings with 
outstanding speakers and last month’s speaker was no         
exception.    Mr. Jason Roberts from the California Dept. of 
Fish and Game enlightened us to the potential threats to our 
lake and property from European Zebra and Quagga mussels.  
A lot of questions were asked from the audience indicating the 
concerns for our Lake.  Lets hope those little devils don’t get in 
here.  Larry’s speaker for June should also be very interesting. 
On May 16th I attended the funeral service for Harold “Hal”   
Olson.  It was mentioned during the service that Harold had 
been an enthusiastic SIR member.  Research found that Hal 
and his wife Florence had moved to LOP in 1974 and he joined 
the Grass Valley SIR Branch at that time.  When the LOP 
Branch 170 was formed in 1994 Hal joined.  His membership 
record shows he joined our Branch in June 1994 making him 
one of our founding members.  He also served as Asst.         
Secretary in 1995.   Our condolences to his daughter and son- 
in- law,  Sharron and Dave Gove. 



 
JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

 
 

LARRY ACHEN  DON CAREY 

RAY DELEUW  JOE EVANS 

TOM HEALY  BOB MASON 

BILL TIMBERS  BILL TUDOR 

GEORGE THORSEN 

BOB ZEIGLER 

DAN HAUT 

                                                      DECLARATIONS 

RESPONSIBILITY CLAUSE  All tours, trips and other activities arranged for or by SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC. and its branches are for the convenience of the members and their guests who desire to 
participate.  SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC and its branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants, their guests or their property in matters pertaining to 
said tours, trips or other activities. 

TRAVEL EVENTS  of four or more nights and ALL air and sea travel must be arranged through a travel agency and checks for such events must be mage payable to the travel agency involved. 

REGULAR MEMBERS missing three consecutive meetings without notifying their Attendance Committee Chairman giving a valid reason for not attending, or attending fewer than six meetings within 
the past twelve months may be notified by form letter Number Four of their membership termination. Certification of attendance at a meeting of another branch will be considered as a credit to 
their attendance record. 

Access to the SIR State website is www.sirinc.org . Click on SIR HAPPENINGS to learn more about what is “happening” in your organization. 

                    BRANCH 170 OFFICERS 
BIG SIR                  PHIL JONES           268  7714 
LITTLE SIR           LARRY SHELLEY 268 8369 
SECREATRY         LYNDEN LAIRD   268 2622 
ASST SEC               DON JENKINS       268 0951 
TREASURER         BILL MARTIN       269 2831 
ASST TREAS         DON FRANZE        268 6330 

                   BRANCH 170 DIRECTORS 
STEVE MICHALAK                               268 2419 
JIM WILKINSON                                    268 6695 
STEVE PARKS                                         268 3572 
DON MILLER                                          268 9520 

 STATE OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT                          DAVE REISER 
VICE PRESIDENT               FLOYD KENDRICK 
SECRETARY                         GARY GRUBER 
TREASURER                         BOB MANNELL 
REGION 9 DIRECTOR        MIKE NICKEY 
AREA 33 GOVERNOR         HENRY IVERSON 

         BRANCH 170 COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
MEMBERSHIP             MEL PIMENTEL        268 3359 
ASST MEMBER.          BILL TIMBERS           268 0159 
BULLETIN EDITOR   RICH HIBBS                268 3231 
CHAPLAIN                  ELMER CURTIS          268 6626 
GOLF CHAIR.             CHUCK MERCER      268 9302 
ASST GOLF CHAIR.  JOHN BREWER          268 8826 
CLOTHING                  DOUG WILSON          268 9683 
LOP NEWS                   DOUG WILSON          268 9683 
MUSIC CHAIR.           VERNE BAGBY           268 3405 
ASST MUSIC CHAIR. LARRY STRAIGHT   268 1406 
SUNSHINE                    PHIL FRANK              268 2102 
PHOTOGRAPER         DALE ZINCK              268 2538 
TRAVEL CHAIR.        HAL WALLACE          613 1035 
CH7/PINES TIMES     JOHN O’HALLORAN 268 0402 
PIANO                           LARRY ELLIOT          268 1891 
 

                                       BRANCH 170 PAST BIG SIRS  
ART LAFONTAINE        1994                 DEL PRICE                     1995 
GENE TOPPER               1996, 1997        CLARENCE ROGERS  1998 
JOHN O’HALLORAN    1999, 2000        TOM ANDERSON         2001 
JOHN BREWER              2002                  KEITH PLATT               2003 
RON TRIMBLE              2004                   STEVE MICHALAK      2005 
DON MILLER                 2006, 2007         JIM WILKINSON           2008 

                  TRAVEL:  HAL WALLACE 

JUNE MENU 
TIME 12:00      PRICE $12 

LASAGNA 

VEGETARIAN MEAL OFFERED 

COFFEE AND 
DESSERT 

ASK YOUR PHONE REP 

                       GOLF : CHUCK MERCER 
The May tournament will be held at Alta Sierra C.C. 
on Tuesday May 26th. Money should already be 
paid.  
The June tournament is at Darkhorse on Monday 
June 22. It is a 9:30 shotgun. The cost is $40. 
Signup by June 10.  Bring your check to our luncheon on 
Wednesday June 3rd or drop the check off in our SIRs Box       
in the Sports Lounge before the cut off date.  
Keep hitting them down the middle. 

 HONORARY LIFETIME MEMBER 
BILL TIMBERS 

                                       

A 15 NIGHT CRUISE aboard ins Zaandam 

   October 8-23, 2009         Contact Hal Wallace for more details          

May speaker Jason Roberts discusses watercraft 
inspection 


